



## NOTICE OF COUNCILLOR VACANCY

## YOUR COMMUNITY NEEDS YOU

If you would like to make a difference and be involved in shaping the future of your local community, why not step forward and apply to become a Town Councillor?

Southwell Town Council has a Councillor vacancy in East Ward.

Due to there being no demand to hold an election to fill a casual vacancy, the council can now co-opt a councillor.

Southwell Town Council manages Markets, Public Conveniences and Car Parks, Open Space amenity maintenance. In addition, the council has for many years been responsible for the management of recreational play areas, community amenity areas, sports grounds and council owned buildings.

Any persons wishing to fill this vacancy should apply to the Clerk to the Town Council in writing, giving a summary of reasons for applying, on or before Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup>

November 2024

Applications will be considered at the next Full Town Council meeting due to take place on Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> November 2024 where applicants may be invited to attend.

To qualify, the applicant's name must appear on the current register of Electors List, or the applicant should during the whole of the twelve months preceding the relevant date have resided in or within three miles of the parish or the applicant's only place of work during the whole of the twelve months preceding the relevant date is in the town. The applicant must not be debarred from standing as a Councillor.

For further information on this very rewarding role in the community please do not hesitate to call Lesley Wright Clerk to the Town Council, on 01636 816103

Clerk to the Town Council – email clerk@southwell-tc.gov.uk
The Old Courthouse, Burgage, Southwell, NG25 0EP
23/10/2024